
Internet Explorer 10 Compatibility Mode 

For users running IE10 (Windows 7) and attempting to access County records, the below 
message is received- 

 

This is due to the compatibility mode settings in the browser. If this message is received, please 
do the following: 

1) Press ALT once on the page that reads ‘This page can’t be displayed’. 
2) Click Tools > Compatibility View Settings from the top menu bar (this should pop up 

after hitting the ALT key) 

 

 



 

3. In the ‘Add this website:’ box add ‘ galveston.tx.us’ using the ‘Add’ button  
 
 

 

 
 
 
4. Click Close 
5. Refresh the browser (F5) 

 

 

 

 



 

Now you should see: 

 

or 

 

 

 

These databases are not compatible with Windows 8 or IE10. Hopefully this will be resolved 
with the next upgrade. In the meantime, a work around for W8/IE10 users could be to 

download Mozilla Firefox (http://www.mozilla.org/en-US/firefox/new/) and use it when 
searching County records.  

For further assistance, contact the Galveston County WebMaster at (409) 765-2657 or 
WebMaster@co.galveston.tx.us. 
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